[image: image1]ASSUMPTION BVM CYO
BOARD OF DIRECTORS MEETING

February 29, 2016


	Attendees: Cecilia Benson, George Benson, Donna Kinkade, Todd Otto, John Chiodo, Deb Tumpak, Eric Voegele, Chrissy Voegele, Joe Zhelesnik, Joe Worthington, Mike Gonglik, Nancy Chiodo, Amy Knorr & Sharon Koob (YIA) and Jaclyn Poulton (Teen Youth Group)
Visiting: Tara Kolaris& Brian from SKD PTA

Absent: Denise Pfender


· Call to Order

· Prayer

· Treasurer’s Report: current account balance $18,363, including a pending deposit for $220.  Registration fees received from Pee-Wee Basketball and Volleyball.  Football turned over 3 checks for All-Star game jerseys and received checks for donations people give via payroll deduction.
· Sports Reports

· Football (Donna K reporting):program is off-season.  Plans underway to visit other CYO program (that we draw football from) meetings to drum up more sign-ups.  Planning sign-ups for mid-April.  Looking at putting up signs in strategic places.
· Soccer (Chrissy V. reporting): off-season as well.   Plans to start sign-ups in mid-March.  Will discuss with John C. getting Paypal registration up on our website & FB page.
· Cheerleading (Deb T. reporting): off-season.
· Softball (Joe W. reporting): we have a Varsity team with 12 players.  Will need to have the infield prepared, cost of $550.  Could end up playing in Region 1 if not enough teams in Region 19.  Presently there are 3 including ABVM, could be a 4th.    Start practices this month, games start 2nd week of April & run through Memorial Day.
· Volleyball (Mike G. reporting): sign-ups underway, practices start next week.  Will be using gym on Weds & Sun.
· Track & Cross-Country (info provided by Jim L. via email to Cecilia): starting the end of March, registrations on-going.
· Basketball (Todd O. reporting): is over.  All teams made it to either quarter or semis.  Varsity/JV Girls lost in quarters, Varsity Boys lost in the semis, JV Boys also lost in the quarters.  High School Girls and Boys ended up 4th overall.  Todd is looking at some gym rentals, AAU, camps etc.  Will look at purchasing new uniforms during the off-season
Pee-wee basketball is underway, finishes in March.
· New Business

· Trunk or Treat/Golf outing blackout dates and logistics (Tara Kolaris): event would be held in parking lot.  Participants come out with cars decorated and kids get to trick or treat from car to car.  Will also have moon-bounces for the kids.  Will use the softball part of the field for the moon-bounces as well as the field snack stand/bathrooms.
Golf outing is 10/15/16, will black out that date.  Will be looking for volunteers for this event.

Agreed to do ad in golf outing booklet.
· Access to the gym, keys, replace locks, security for gym (Todd Otto): has been 2010 since looks were changed.  Many reports of kids in the gym playing basketball, kids have likely gotten keys from parents who were coaches or got copies from others who previously coached.  Todd is going to look into possible key cards in lieu of locks.  Would like to have exterior doors separated from interior (bathroom, back storage area, etc.)
· Date for CYO meeting in March. (3/16, 3/23, 3/30) April 28th booked.Going to try to get this earlier, perhaps 3/30/16 in church hall (aka cafeteria).  Father Mike will speak first & address the proverbial elephant in the room.  Point out the ABVM CYO is very healthy, there are no plans to dissolve the ABVM CYO and even if that might happen, there is no guarantee the kids will be allowed to play at St. Bede’s.  Point out that no ABVM CYO leaves parish kids attending public schools no place to play, they will not be able to play at St. Bede’s.  
Up to each coordinator if they would like to speak, if not Cecilia will.
· Email to CYO parents-letter.  (Bob Kinkade)Donna K will review and clean up this letter for distribution to parents via email.  YIA to provide emails for their parents so they can be included.
· Review Power Point Presentation.Cecilia would like each coordinator to provide 3-4 bullet points for the presentation.  Mike B. will set up projector.
· Raffle for the CYO meeting. ($50 towards sport registration)agreed that we should do $100 in prizes, a $50 towards registration in any ABVM Sports team and $50 Visa gift card.
· Advertise for our meeting.Tara said anything we need mentioned can be sent out through the SKD Parent Association news blast.
· LSAA T-Ball: Cecilia and Deb approached by Jen M regarding LSAA T-Ball using our field.  Asked Jen to provide full details (when, how often, etc.).  Did mention the prior issues between ABVM & LSAA, specifically from when we had baseball and LSAA all but told us to kiss of when we asked about using their fields.  If this can be worked out, they would have to pay to cover some of the field upkeep and/or lights.
· Old Business
· Treasurer- bank update  (Joe & Denise)Sabrina U removed and Joe Z. added.
· CYO trifold.  (Donna Kinkade)completed and to be printed for distribution.
· Meeting adjourn
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